ST. DAY & CARHARRACK COMMUNITY SCHOOL



Headteacher: Susannah Storey e-mail: secretary@st-day.cornwall.sch.uk

School Hill Burnwithian St. Day, Redruth Cornwall, TR16 5LG

Tel: 01209 820456

11th June 2020

Dear Parents

Following a Full Governing Body meeting today, this letter is to confirm that we will be opening for Year 6 children next week. We are really looking forward to welcoming your children back next week! I will be outside to greet and direct you.

For this first week back, the Governing Body have decided to have the children in for the morning only. This plan will support the children to adjust to the new routines and get used to the strict procedures we have to follow. From listening to parents, we believe this approach will support the majority of families. There is no need to bring a packed lunch as your child will go home for this. Just a snack and labelled water bottle to come from home please – this is essential.

This plan will be reviewed and confirmed to you by email on Friday 19th. Due to the complexities of staffing and in response to any changing government advice we need to review our offer of provision on a weekly basis. Our risk assessment is 'dynamic' and subject to change.

From Monday, the children will be in two small groups: A and B.

It is important that you arrive at the correct time slot to drop and collect your child. **We need your support to stick to these staggered times.** You can arrange to collect your child earlier if this helps you but unfortunately we do not have the staffing capacity to extend hours beyond what is being offered.

Your child will be part of Group B and will start at 9:30am and finish at 12:15pm.

Please read the previous email regarding dropping off and picking up arrangements.

We have been thinking carefully about our '**Special Days**' and how we can celebrate the end of your child's Primary school time so, would like to offer the following provisional dates:

June 29th - 'Restorative Justice' workshop
June 30th - 'Restorative Justice' workshop
July 1st - Redruth transition online! Sports Act

July 1st - Redruth transition online! Sports Activities Day with Mr Ayre

July 8th/9th - Leavers' Picnic

As part of our school's partnership with Restorative Justice Working - two of their team will be training our Year 6 children in Restorative teamwork and Restorative Leadership. Weather permitting, this training will take place outside for maximum safety and social distancing - and enjoyment of our outdoor space.













Restorative teamwork and Restorative leadership will also be used by Redruth School as part of their welcome to new Year 7 children in September, and so this work will support their move and settling in.

We are working closely with Redruth to organise a virtual transition and I know there are plans in place for a video to support your children.

More details will follow about all of the above events.

Thank you for all your support during this time. We can't wait to see you and I'm sure the children will appreciate and enjoy each other's company!

Yours sincerely

Susannah Storey Headteacher